SHALLOTTE BOARD OF ALDERMEN
REGULAR MEETING AGENDA

DECEMBER 1, 2009

6:00 P.M.
The Shallotte Board of Aldermen met for a regular meeting on December 1, 2009 at 6:00 p.m. in the Shallotte Meeting Chambers located at 110 Cheers Street with Mayor Gerald Long presiding.

Aldermen present:  Buddy Kelly, Alan Lewis, John Kinlaw, Walt Eccard and Larry Harrelson

Aldermen absent:  None

Staff present:  Sandy Strickland, Allen Serkin, Attorney Laura Thompson and Albert Hughes

I.  CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Long called the meeting to order.  A motion was made by John Kinlaw seconded by Alan Lewis to open the meeting.  Motion carried 5 yes 0 no.

II.  INVOCATION & PLEDGE

Mayor Long gave the Invocation followed by the Board and audience reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.

III.  OATHS OF OFFICE ADMINISTERED TO NEWLY ELECTED MAYOR &  

                                               ALDERMEN

1.  Presentations to outgoing Mayor and Aldermen – Mayor Long presented outgoing Alderman John Kinlaw and Alderman Buddy Kelly with plaques thanking them for their years of service to the Town of Shallotte.  Mr. Kinlaw stated he has enjoyed his tenure on the Board and wishes the citizens, new Board members and staff well wishes.  He is very proud of what the Town has accomplished in the last few years.  Alderman Kelly concurred with Mr. Kinlaw and wanted to thank everyone for their dedication and hard work to make Shallotte what it is today.   Town Clerk Sandy Strickland administered the Oaths of Office to incoming Mayor Buddy Kelly and incumbent Alderman Larry Harrelson (newly elected Alderman Jimmy Bellamy is out of the Country).  Mayor Kelly then presented outgoing Mayor Gerald Long with a plaque also honoring him for his years of service as Mayor for the Town of Shallotte.  Mr. Long wanted to thank everyone on the Board, citizens and staff as well for all their hard work and dedication to the Town of Shallotte.  Mr. Long received a standing ovation as he handed the gavel to Mayor Buddy Kelly.

IV.  AGENDA AMENDMENTS & APPROVAL OF AGENDA

A motion was made by Walt Eccard seconded by Alan Lewis to approve the agenda as submitted.  Motion carried 5 yes 0 no.
V.  PUBLIC HEARING I

1. A motion was made by Larry Harrelson seconded by Walt Eccard to open Public Hearing I.  Motion carried 5 yes 0 no.
2. P&Z #09-014.2 – Town Initiated Rezonings (R-7 to MF-14).  The purpose of the rezonings is to continue phasing out the outdated R-7 zoning district and to replace it with the newer MF-14 district.  The MF-14 and R-7 districts are both multiple-family residential districts with similar maximum densities and are determined to be equivalent districts. Parcels include: 198AA00402, 182IA001 to 182IA010, 182IA00101 {R-7 portion only} and 1820004214.  Planner Allen Serkin reviewed the Town-initiated rezonings.  No comments were made.  
3.  A motion was made by Walt Eccard seconded by Larry Harrelson to close Public Hearing I.  Motion carried 5 yes 0 no.
4.  Discussion and reading of Board of Aldermen Zoning Statement – Mr. Serkin read aloud the Board of Aldermen Zoning Statement in which all were agreed upon by the Board unanimously.   A motion was made by Larry Harrelson seconded by Alan Lewis to approve the Board of Aldermen Zoning Statement.  Motion carried 5 yes 0 no.
5. A motion was made by Alan Lewis seconded by Larry Harrelson to approve the Town-initiate rezonings in an effort continue phasing out the outdated R-7 zoning district and to replace it with the newer MF-14 district.  The MF-14 and R-7 districts are both multiple-family residential districts with similar maximum densities and are determined to be equivalent districts. Parcels include: 198AA00402, 182IA001 to 182IA010, 182IA00101 {R-7 portion only} and 1820004214.  Motion carried 5 yes 0 no.
VI.  PUBLIC HEARING II

1. A motion was made by Alan Lewis seconded by Walt Eccard to open Public Hearing II.  Motion carried 5 yes 0 no.
2. P&Z#09-023:  Dumpster UDO Amendment – Town-initiated UDO amendment of dumpster placement and screening requirements to clarify regulations and make a distinction between existing and new dumpsters.  Planner Allen Serkin explained the proposed changes amending the dumpster screening ordinance to be more clear and fair to users of existing dumpsters.  Planning Board Chairman Dennis Winters wanted to thank staff and the Planning Board for all their efforts in revising this ordinance.  He also wanted to thank Waste Management for their input and suggestions as well.  No further comments were made.
3.  A motion was made by Alan Lewis seconded by Larry Harrelson to close Public Hearing II.  Motion carried 5 yes 0 no.
4. A motion was made by Larry Harrelson seconded by Walt Eccard to approve the amendments to Ordinance No. 09-10, which will allow the current dumpster screening requirements to be more clear and fair to users of existing dumpsters.  Motion carried 5 yes 0 no.

VII.  PUBLIC COMMENTS
Linda Herrick, 59 Country Club Drive, asked if the Board of Alderman vacancy would be voted on tonight.  Mayor Kelly stated this would be handled at our January 26, 2010 Pre-Agenda meeting.  Newly elected Alderman Jimmy Bellamy is out of the Country and Alderman Eccard will be out of Town during our January 5, 2010 meeting.  Mayor Kelly feels it is very important to have the full Board in attendance in order to make a fair decision.

VIII.  CONSENT AGENDA
A motion was made by Alan Lewis seconded by Walt Eccard to approve the following consent agenda items.

· P & Z #09-024 – Hassler Annexation/Rezoning (3461 Lakeshore Drive) – Instruct Clerk/Attorney to certify petition (upon certification, schedule public hearing for January 5, 2010).

· P & Z #09-026 – Landscaping/Submission Requirements UDO Amendment – Schedule public hearing for January 5, 2010.

Motion carried 5 yes 0 no.

IX.  ADMINISTRATIVE ITEMS
Administrator Albert Hughes stated that Allen Serkin and Andy Thompson would like to talk with the Board regarding a scanner/printer/copier for the Planning Department.  Mr. Serkin stated that Finance Director Mimi Gaither recommended they lease the equipment, which would cost roughly $250 per month.  A motion was made by Larry Harrelson seconded by Walt Eccard to authorize staff to proceed with a rental (lease) contract for a scanner/copier/printer for the Planning Department.  Motion carried 5 yes 0 no.  Staff was advised if the price came in much higher than the proposed quote, it would need to come back before the Board for further discussion.
Albert Hughes informed the Board the slab has been poured at Riverside Park.

X.  MAYOR & BOARD COMMENTS/ANNOUNCEMENTS

Alderman Eccard asked when the Board was going to review the Town Administrator applications.  Mayor Kelly commented once a full Board was in place we would take a look at how we would proceed with this process.
Alderman Lewis and Harrelson thanked outgoing Mayor Gerald Long and outgoing Alderman John Kinlaw for all their dedication to the Town of Shallotte.  Both gentlemen also thanked the staff for the hard work they do as well.

Mayor Kelly wanted to thank everyone also and is looking forward to the next four years.

XI.  ADJOURN

A motion was made by Alan Lewis seconded by Walt Eccard to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 p.m.  Motion carried 5 yes 0 no.
Respectfully submitted,

_______________________________________

Sandy Strickland, CMC                              Date
